
FEMA’s Community Disaster Loan
Program
Fact Sheet for Potential Participants

The Community Disaster Loan (CDL) Program provides an opportunity for communities impacted by disasters to obtain funds to maintain essential municipal operations.  The purpose of the CDL Program is to provide funds to support existing local government essential functions, or to expand such essential functions to meet disaster-related needs.

Eligible communities can apply to the CDL Program from for the beginning of the incident period, which is August 23, 2017, through the end of the community’s next fiscal year.  Please note that the CDL Program follows the community’s fiscal year, not the federal fiscal year.  Please review the attached “Frequently Asked Questions” (FAQ) document titled “Community Disaster Loan Program – FAQs” for guidance on participation requirements.  Should your community meet the requirements for participation in the CDL Program, please complete the “Certificate of Eligibility for Participation in Community Disaster Loans” (attached) and return the form to:  tdem.cdl@dps.texas.gov at your earliest convenience.

If you have any questions regarding your application, please email: tdem.cdl@dps.texas.gov or call TDEM’s John Kincer at 512-462-6174.

For program specific and technical questions, direct them to FEMA’s Annie Bond via email: annie.bond@fema.dhs.gov or phone (202-394-5141) or Martha Polanco via email:  Martha.polanco@fema.dhs.gov, or phone (202-212-5761).
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